## LAW OFFICES

## **BRENNAN & HEIDEMAN**

A PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

April 4, 2017

via email: Stephen Giesbrecht Borough Manager Petersburg Borough PO Box 329 Petersburg, Alaska 99833

Dear Steve:

As we have discussed previously, Jim is retiring from practice on May 12th, after 40 years. He and his wife are planning to spend the summer months in Southeast Alaska at their cabin on Baranof Island, or on their boat, and will be moving out of Anchorage in a year or two, likely to the Pacific Northwest.

Sara will be continuing on with her law practice, under the name of Heideman Law Offices. Her email address and telephone number will remain the same.

We both have enjoyed representing the Borough for the past several years, and Sara would very much like to continue providing services in the future. Sara's new law office will be a separate entity from our current practice, and the firm of Brennan & Heideman will cease practice as of Jim's retirement date.

If the Borough would like Sara to continue representation of the Petersburg Borough, and retain Borough files, she will need authorization to do so. Please note that under the Borough Charter (sec. 2.12), the Borough Attorney is appointed by the Assembly, and serves at the pleasure of the Assembly.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact either of us.

Brennan

Sara E. Heideman

The Petersburg Borough would like Sara Heideman (Heideman Law Offices) to provide legal representation to the Borough, in lieu of Brennan and Heideman, and to retain the files of the Borough.

| Signature: _ |  |  |
|--------------|--|--|
|              |  |  |
| Dated:       |  |  |